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Headlines   

It’s timely to use this month’s newsletter to feedback on the main headlines of 

the recent Trust review. The process was intended to scrutinise the school in a 

similar manner to an Ofsted inspection, with a team of Trust staff, including the 

CEO, who is an Ofsted inspector, 6 Heads from other schools in the trust and the 

Trust Director of Learning. 

 

The school gained strong commendations on a range of areas, with good 

foundations in place to help us prepare for an expected Ofsted inspection 

sometime in this school year. 

 

Behaviour, welfare and engagement came out as particular strengths and the 

school values; Enjoy; Respect and Achieve were seen to be deeply embedded in 

the school culture. Teaching and student progress were good and the strength of 

our students’ progress was hugely endorsed this week after the announcement 

that the Petersfield School, one of our Trust counterparts was judged by Ofsted 

as outstanding in all categories. You will recall from last month’s edition our 

students were top of the trust on progress measures. This bodes well for us 

although without GCSE results yet to hand, convincing Ofsted progress is 

outstanding has proven quite a challenge for new schools. Nevertheless we are in 

an excellent position and hope to build further on that this coming year. There is 

a separate section in this newsletter about progress and reporting for your 

information along with the feedback from the well attended Parent Forum. 

 

As well as excellent progress, our attendance rates continue to fly well ahead of the rest of the trust and 

reflect how well students are engaged and enjoying their learning. After a slight fall last year, 

attendance is back above 97%, which is phenomenal and it has been great to see attendance figures in 

Year 8 reach the highest they have ever been. Despite the excellent behaviour of the vast majority I 

have sadly had to make a number of exclusions this term for unacceptable behaviour. The school has 

been established on high standards and this has been a cornerstone of the culture and standards that 

make us the school we are. 

 

Please make sure you have the extra INSET days in your calendars and we hope to see many of you at 

the school’s Christmas events in the next few weeks 

 

Very best wishes, Ben Godber 
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Q&A from Parent Forum 

 

Thank you to the parents who attended the Parent forum last week and for your valuable feedback on 

the schools recent Trust review. The key points have been summarised below 

 

Questions 

Homework 

What are homework requirements and expectations 

for each year group? 

What is homework policy and process? 

Did panel ask about homework experience? Does the 

school feel it’s positive for the students? 

Responses 

This is laid out in more detail in the school policy on the website, 

but essentially homework is set every 3-4 lessons in each 

subject. Activities which will take a variety of forms, should 

always be recorded on class-charts but the system doesn’t allow 

us to record if the homework was completed. 

Most students in the recent survey felt that the amount of 

homework and variety of homework is about right and this is 

similar in the last parent survey 

INSET days 

INSET Days Mid week? Tag to weekend or holidays - 

why are they midweek? 

Unfortunately, we have no control on the dates of the Trust 

INSET days, we will always try to tag our school INSET dates onto 

a weekend, and usually on a Friday which is the early closure 

day. 

Extra Curricular activities 

Older children - Co Curricular clubs - can be seen as not 

cool - are they really engaging children? 

How to encourage club participation? 

Would be good to know which clubs they can dip into 

and which ones are project based 

Safeguarding - are they signed in etc? 

The range of activities is very rich and unrivalled by other 

schools. We try to rotate activities each half term to create more 

variety and we have surveyed students for their feedback to run 

clubs that there is a desire for, so it is important for students to 

speak up if they feel the ranges is not engaging them all. 

All clubs can be dipped into and a register is taken for every club. 

This is used to assess hours completed for the Children’s 

University awards. 

Support from the Trust 

How much is the school utilising / borrowing 

information from Liphook? 

  

There is a considerable amount of Trust support, not just from 

Liphook. We have many centralised services from Liphook and 

there are subject directors in English, Maths, Science, History 

and Geography who visit the school every 3 weeks and also 

subject coordinators for the other subjects to make sure there is 

a good support across the Trust 

Progress Information 

Are there standardised scores for Y7/Y8/Y9 (there are 

for KS1/KS2) - it’s a very clear system - PIXL do this well 

- how do we assess the KS3 Curriculum? 

Assessment? Do we need achievement marks? 

Benchmark achievement? Communicated and 

understood by children and parents 

Help us to understand the 1-9 grades 

Progress v grade ? 

How will we ensure children are not ‘fixated’ on their 

estimated grades / predictions 

Much of these questions are covered by the separate notes 

about progress and reporting which are in this edition of the 

newsletter. 

There will be more Parent information evenings in the spring 

Term to help parents understand assessment at the school and 

what it means 
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Rewards 

ERA v Housepoint? How do rewards work? 

  

To gain ERA’s students must gain housepoints from all three 

categories – E, R and A. There are different thresholds for each 

ERA badge. 5 of each for a 5 ERA, 10 of each for a 10 ERA and so 

on….. 

Skills for Revision 

How will you teach them revision skills? 

  

We did some work on this last year through tutor time but this is 

a whole school priority area and is something we will be 

developing further using INSET days this year 

Parents Evenings 

Y7 is there an end of year parents evening? 

Are there more parents evenings this year? 

  

As with last year we still have several subjects with only a single 

teacher who teaches multiple classes. This means it is a logistical 

impracticality to enable all parents to see all their teachers. This 

will change as we get to full size but is unfortunately a 

compromise of being at a start up school. With options in year 9 

the situation should begin to ease this year as fewer staff teach 

multiple classes but it remains a challenge in years 7 and 8. We 

are sorry for this but the only alternative to stay within the 

national pay and conditions for teachers which we are 

committed to meeting is to close school for whole days to 

enable all parents to meet their teachers, which was put to 

parents last year and it was overwhelmingly turned down. 

  

 

Parent Forum – Progress data and reporting 
The other main agenda item was the subject of reporting to parents, target grades and progress. 

It was explained there are two particular issues associated with this.  

 

Firstly, with new GCSE grading systems coming into effect fully this year and a new Key Stage 2 SATs 

system in operation since 2016, it means there is no tested national data for linking progress from Y6 to 

Y11 for any year group from Year 9 and below, and this will remain the case until the current year 9 have 

completed their GCSE’s. 

 

This makes evaluating progress considerably less accurate than in the past. We do still have some 

indicative data from a nationally centralised source, called the Fisher Family Trust* (see section later) 

but it is untried and untested data and therefore subject to change considerably over the next few 

years. Nevertheless and with a huge health warning, we have decided to share with parents what this 

indicative data suggests based on the Key Stage 2 SATS data to help you get a feel for what national 

data from Key Stage 2 might mean for your child’s future attainment at GCSE. 

 

IMPORTANT NOTE: THIS DATA IS BASED ON THEIR Y6 SAT scores and NOT on their progress since joining 

Bohunt. 

 

This is the only time during year 7 and 8 we will make any reference to GCSE outcomes and in line with 

the Trust policy, students work and reports will continue to be based on progress from Year 6 without 

reference to levels or grades. Whilst this may be frustrating to some parents, it is the Trust’s policy and 

is an approach many schools elsewhere have similarly adopted. 
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To reassure parents, the indicative data we use behind the scenes as a Trust is based on ambitious 

progress outcomes, this was endorsed by The Petersfield school’s recent Ofsted result of ‘outstanding’ 

and with Trust assessments common to all students we do have a benchmark system to evaluate the 

progress your children are making with a reasonable degree of confidence. 

 

In year 9, the situation is slightly different as we are using the new GCSE materials and standards to 

assess progress and as the year goes on we will be able to report back forecast GCSE grades for GCSE’s. 

Clearly the accuracy of this will increase the further through the GCSE course the students get and 

therefore this will start happening further into year 9. 

 

There will be more workshops for parents on data and understanding progress during the year as a 

response to the feedback from parents at the forum. 

 

The second and equally important reason for avoiding getting hung up on grades and levels in Year 7 

and 8, is that extensive international research has proven that students become obsessed by this data 

and it has a detrimental impact on progress. It condradicts entirely with the ethos of growth mindset 

and BET’s view of education and is the driving reason for the Trust policy. The school has established an 

outstanding culture in this respect and whilst in Year 9 this will be tested by the phasing in of GCSE data, 

we are hopeful that the attributes and thinking the students have developed in Y7 and 8 will mean they 

are able to deal effectively with progress data and use it alongside the great guidance they get from 

their teachers on what they need to do to improve their knowledge, understanding and work to keep 

making further progress. 

 

 

 *Fisher Family Trust – Information for parents 

This is an organisation which collects national data for the department for education and uses past 

data from Y6 and Y11 to monitor how much progress students make during their secondary education 

and to estimate possible GCSE outcomes based on those KS2 scores from SATs in year 6. 

With new GCSE systems and Y6 SATs systems now in effect the accuracy of this data is not as reliable 

as it has been in the past, therefore it is likely to change annually for several years until we have a 

number of years groups who have been through the education system from Y6 SAS scores through to 

the new GCSE’s. Although this is frustrating to parents and schools, everyone is in the same boat. 

Fisher Family trust take Y6 SAT data and estimate progress outcomes using several different factors 

based on one of 3 different scales. 

Progress from Y6 to Y11 which would be in line with nationally average levels of progress, which is 

termed FFT 50. 

Progress from Y6 to Y11 which would be faster than national average levels of progress, which is 

termed FFT 20 

Progress from Y6 to Y11 which is exceptionally high, which is termed FFT 5 

At Bohunt we set our expectations at FFT 20, so if your child’s progress is termed GOOD, this means 

they are progressing in line with our expectations. If they gain an OUTSTNDING then this means their 

progress is exceptionally high. 
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Centenary Celebrations with Service of Remembrance  

on Friday 9 November 
 

Students from Bohunt Education Trust proudly 
commemorated the 100​th​ anniversary of the 

Armistice with a special Remembrance Service 
at Priory School. 

  
Students from six schools reading WW1 poetry and        

literature, a collaborative cascade of beautiful      

handmade poppies and performances from a choir and        

orchestra were just some of the highlights of Bohunt         

Education Trust (BET)’s Remembrance Service. 

  

Last Friday, staff and students from Bohunt School        

Wokingham travelled to Priory School in Southsea to        

commemorate a special Remembrance Day event with       

other staff and students from across BET. 

  

The Service was in recognition of the 100​th anniversary         

of the Armistice, which marked the end of the First          

World War. Priory School was recommissioned as a        

Military Hospital during the First World War, and        

current staff and students were honoured to host the         

event for representatives from all six BET schools across         

the South of England. 

  

Guests included 99-year-old veteran John Jenkins MBE       

Ld’H who read the Act of Remembrance, Stephen        

Morgan, MP – an ex-Priory student, Portsmouth’s       

Deputy Lord Mayoress Leza Tremorin and      

representatives from a variety of faiths in recognition of         

the history of and significance that Priory School played         

during the war, and the sacrifice made by local men and           

women from Portsmouth. 

  

 
 
 

Stewart Vaughan, Headteacher at Priory said,      

“Armistice Day reminds us of the sacrifice that so         

many young men and women in Portsmouth made        

one hundred years ago. To remember them and the         

time they spent here at Priory has brought great pride,          

especially as this building held so much importance        

during the years of 1914 -1918. It is important to us as            

part of Bohunt Education Trust that we teach children         

about the significance of our location in Hampshire,        

and the history of our forefathers from the area”. 

  

CEO of Bohunt Education Trust, Neil Strowger, said,        

“BET’s approach to immersive learning enables all our        

students to experience hands-on history. The      

Centenary is a very humbling occasion and we are         

fortunate in that many of our students come to school          

every day to Priory - a building that played a pivotal           

role in Portsmouth during 1914-18. Our ethos is Enjoy         

Respect Achieve - and today is a key example to all our            

students and staff of respect for those who died         

during the Great War. 
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Remembrance Service  
 

On November 9 we held a remembrance service where we raised £556 for the Royal British Legion Poppy 

Appeal. The concert involved music, dance, drama and poem recitals. The poem I read was called ‘Dulce et 

Decorum Est’ by Wilfred Owen which everyone seemed to enjoy. We had a speech performed by Isaac about 

the Passchendaele trip and we had the last post by the school band. I really enjoyed the service and I’m sure 

everyone else did too. Then a week after we had a Non-Uniform day were we had to where red and give a 

pound we then raised further money for the Poppy Appeal.  By T Leadsom. 
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Winter Wonderland Production 

 
 
We expect this to be a sell out event, so please book tickets early to avoid 
disappointment, via here: ​https://www.ticketsource.co.uk/date/588458 
or scan the code.  
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Anti-Bullying Week 2018 
 

From Monday 12 November to Friday 16       

November it was Anti-Bullying week across the       

UK and here at Bohunt we took part as well. The           

message across the UK this year was Respect. On         

the Monday the students were given the       

opportunity to change an item of school clothing        

for a blue item to show everyone is different and          

they donated £1 to Anti-Bullying charities. A total        

of £434.60 was raised, over half of the school         

took part! Thank you to those students who took         

part and well done to 7G who raised the most          

money. 

 

Over the week there were tutor activities for the         

students to take part in. Students were asked to         

give their opinions on what they thought respect        

meant to them. There was some amazing work        

produced by the students with honest, thoughtful       

and reflective comments. 

 

I was really proud to be able to share my story in            

assemblies and was overwhelmed by the positive       

feedback from the students and staff. On a        

personal note it was so great to see the students          

embrace the week and hopefully they took stuff        

away from the week. 

 

Mr Campbell 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

8 




